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            Welcome Spring!   
Greetings to all! You can tell that spring is in the air as the 2004 NENA Maine Conference is only two weeks away!!! All you last-minute decision makers be aware, your time is running out for registration for the 2004 Conference to be held on April 7th at Verrillo’s in Portland. 

For those that decide to attend at the very last minute, you can pay at the registration table (Cash or Check). If you plan to attend and pay at the door, PLEASE call Judy Knight at Oxford County Communications, ASAP! Tel: 743-9554 so that we may have an accurate headcount for the noon meal.

By now you should all have received your brochure and registration for the conference. Again, if you have not, please contact one of the Maine NENA Officers and we will see that the information gets to you ASAP!

Maine Chapter of NENA Meeting of 10 March 2004

Held at SP Gray  Barracks at 1000 Hrs.

The March 10th meeting saw 24 members in attendance. President Dorothy Harrison called the meeting to order.

The Secretary Report of the January 7th meeting was accepted as read.

The treasurer’s Report as of March 10th shows a balance of $7,709.12 in the checking account, while the CD has a cash value of $3,106.49.
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Election Results






2004-2005 Officers Elected

President:

Rob Morris, Sagadahoc County 911

Vice President
Sandy Simonds York County 911

Sec’y./Treas.

Mike Smith Somerset Couonty 911

Region 1 Rep.

Sonia Moeller Brunswick PD

Congratulations to the incoming officers for the year 2004-2005. We look forward to the professionalism and leadership abilities of the elected officers to guide us through the many issues facing communications in the coming year.

The Maine Chapter of NENA continues to support the universal emergency telephone number, 9-1-1, through research, planning, training, education and representation before communications regulatory agencies and appropriate policy making and legislative bodies of our State.

All members are urged to support the incoming officers in these goals through continued attendance at meetings and special sessions. Only by taking an active role can we continue to strengthen the 9-1-1 system and carry out the goals of NENA here in Maine.
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Marcia Gilpatrick Recognized for Support





Marcia Gilpatrick, communications officer for the 





Maine State Police Barracks in Gray, was recognized for her support of the Maine Chapter of NENA through her donation of a hand-made September 11th commemorative quilt. The proceeds of the quilt, which was in excess of $600, went towards offering training opportunities for communications officers in the State. 

In recognition of her efforts, Marcia received a plaque, which was presented by President Dottie Harrison, at the meeting. A long round of applause and a heart-felt “thank you” go out to Marcia for all of her hard work.

[image: image16.png]



The meeting was supposed to feature Regional Vice President of NENA, John Crabill. However, due to unforeseen circumstances, John was unable to make the meeting. President Dottie announced that in his place, Lt. Ray Bissette wished to chair a roundtable discussion on Interdepartmental Communications and Cooperation.

The focus of the meeting was to be on what happens when we play well together as agencies and how can we improve our communications between all agencies and improve our working environments.

During the meeting, Ray spoke of the importance of all agencies getting along together as agencies all having the same common goals and objectives. 

Ray has worked hard to try and improve the workings of the State Police communications system. He has encouraged regional meetings to discuss common problems between State Police and local agencies trying to interact.

Several members spoke on the appreciation of the efforts of regional supervisors such as Davene Luce, who has chaired regional meetings to solve some of the common communications issues we all have faced.

A common thread that always seems to cause some irritation, is the fact that we don’t always recognize what it is like at the other communication center. We each have our own policies and procedures; sometimes these procedures clash, or are not possible to always follow to the letter. It is during these times that we are usually at our busiest, and there tends to be a lack of understanding of what each other is going through at the time. There is usually no intentional disregard of policy. It is the workload demand that sometimes gets in the way of the normal.

There is also loyalty to the agencies we work for. We all feel a need to support our local policies and procedures, while at the same time try not to come across as territorial, or one of a superior attitude.

There are certain factors, which cause undue stress on all of us. The number one issue facing all of us right now is the uncertainty of what the future structure of the 911 system in Maine will look like. Many people are concerned over the fact that some, maybe most; PSAPs could face consolidation into another regional center. The stress of possible jobs lost, unemployment, loss of local control and feeling unimportant all have us being a little edgy. 

There has been improvement in the immediate past. There are more and more efforts being put forth to ensure that the closest unit arrives on the scene of a call. A lot of times local politics stands in the way of these efforts, which alludes to the earlier discussion of being loyal to ones agency and being territorial. 

Lt Bissette is recognized for his willingness to step forth and take on this subject matter in a roundtable discussion with our group. We all share the same frustrations, while at the same time remaining loyal to our employers.  It is with respect that I applaud his efforts, while at the same time, recognizing that we are all only carrying out the goals and objectives of our own agencies without making it a personal or chapter fight. We all look forward to the continued willingness of Lt Bissette and his staff to work together on resolving the issues that come before us.

Bob Gasper of the ESCB Office gave a brief overview on the proposed legislation (LS 1683) to create a PSAP for Kennebec County. The PSAP would consolidate the five PSAPs in Kennebec into a new center to be housed in the proposed new Public Safety Facility that will be in the old SCI building on Rte 27 in Augusta.

As part of the bill, the State Police communications division would be moved from the State Police to a new separate division under the Dept of Public Safety. He went on to say that this bill is constantly changing, and that at this moment, there were other possible changes pending. Bob stated that he was unable to elaborate on the changes at this time.

Upon return from a break, Bob stated that he had received a page from Al Gervenack advising he could share with the group the information of what the change was. Apparently, ESCB Director Al Gervenack attended a work session in Augusta at which Governor Baldacci had released LD 1919, a bill that covers supplemental appropriations and allocations. As part of this bill there was a proposed increase in the 9-1-1 surcharge of 07 cents, making the new surcharge 57 cents. The proceeds from this increase were to go to offset the budget deficit. 

During this same time other information was circulating that the monies generated were going to go towards various projects, some of which were mentioned as hiring five new workers for the SBI, funding trooper reclassification and providing necessary communications equipment for the proposed SCI building.

Upon hearing of this proposed increase, the Maine Chapter of NENA entertained a motion to send a letter to the Governor’s Office and the Public Advocate’s Office voicing the Chapter’s objections to the surcharge increase, as it has no functional goals for the 911 system. The motion was unanimously approved. Attached to this newsletter is a copy of the Chapter’s letter authored by Vice President Rob Morris under the direction of President Dottie.

Other concerns voiced over this news included what type of mechanism would be used to determine the amount of funding the increase would generate. It is anticipated that the 07 cents increase will generate around 1 million dollars annually. The concern is how that amount will be tracked as the number of telephones changes constantly, and how will the funds be watched to see that the proper amount is removed.

The other major concern had to do with the ESCB. Was the bureau looking at an increase in the surcharge to maintain the present 911 system? The answer is the bureau was looking at a potential increase up to 62 cents, which would factor in a new Verizon contract and Phase II compliance requirements. The bureau is currently operating with a budget close to the breakeven point. There will need to be an increase in the future to advance the system.

A hearing on LD 1919 was held before the Appropriations Committee on Tuesday, 16 March 2004 at 1700 Hrs in Room #206 at the State House. The Utilities and Energy Committee also set in on the hearing.

Rebecca Wyke, Commissioner of Administrative Financial Services presented the legislation. There was considerable opposition to the proposal to increase the surcharge from several members of the U&E. Members of Appropriations and U&E received copies of the Maine Chapter letter as well as written testimony from Kathy Blagdon of Lincoln County. Linwood Lothrop of Knox County provided testimony in opposition before the appropriations committee that evening, along with a represe6ntative of TDS Telecomm.

Comm. Wyke admitted that she knew there was going to be strong opposition to this proposal; however, she had “staffed out” the investigation into the proposal to other office workers. They apparently called around to other states to see what they had done in the past, not knowing the work that has gone on in our own State pertaining to this issue.

The question was also asked of Commissioner Wyke if this was a one-time application. Her reply to the question was there was no limit attached to the request, making it an on-going funding source as written.
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Maine County Commissioners Conference Update

Linwood Lothrop and Rob Morris are on a committee for the upcoming County Commissioner’s Conference to be held on September 17-19, 2004 at Sugarloaf/USA Carrabassett Valley.

A planning committee meeting for the convention took place on Feb 6th. Steve Bunker attended the meeting due to previous commitments of Linwood and Rob.

(THANK’S FOR FILLING IN STEVE!!)

It is noted that all lodging, meals, sessions and vendors can be all housed in one complex.

As in the past, various association meetings will occur on Friday, such as the Maine NENA chapter business meeting. Friday evening dinner, with a guest speaker, retirement awards, safe driving awards and entertainment will also take place. This would be a good spot for any county communications recognition awards to take place, bringing us into the spotlight of the event.

On Saturday they hope to have a plenary session, with a speaker and topic that attracts all attendees, then break out into concurrent sessions before and after lunch. It is suspected that there will be several politicians seeking to shake hands and be speakers at various meals. The governor will likely be a speaker; the theme will be cooperative ventures and consolidations between towns and counties.

For the Saturday concurrent sessions, would the Maine NENA association like to have a 2 hour professional training session on a dispatch=related topic? Would we like to host a training theme that also includes the county EMA managers? Please jot down some thoughts and bring them to the next meeting for discussion. County PSAPs are in a very unique position. Many of us operate under a countywide consolidated structure, which lends to the theme of this years conference. 

A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved for the Maine NENA to purchase a table in the vendor area for our display board at a cost of $200. 

The next meeting of the committee will be at the Summit Hotel & Conference Center for a walk-thru on April 30th. Please email Rob and Linwood your thoughts and ideas so that they can take them to the next meeting.

Rob Morris:  www.sagcommunications.com
Linwood Lothrop www.llothrop@knoxcounty.midcoast.com



   Public Education of 9-1-1

Member Donald Durrah of Cumberland County 9-1-1 states that NENA needs to spend more time on recruiting regarding careers in 9-1-1. We all need to be on the same page and do the job as a whole. There also needs to be more training for the public so they know how the 9-1-1 system works. It was motioned to form a sub-committee for Public Education. The motion was unanimously approved and Donald Durrah has agreed to chair this committee. The committee will work with Maria Jacques and NENA members to promote the proper use of the 9-1-1 system and work on getting the word out on our profession. One area discussed was taking a more active role in job fairs.

It was also pointed out that the State never did follow through with the statewide media blitz promoting 911 Enhanced due to several areas of the State not joining in on the original efforts. NENA should look into what we can do to promote 911 in the State.

Anyone interested in serving on the committee should contact Donald Durrah.
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In other business that came before the members, President Dottie suggested that the Maine NENA recognize Gerald Silva at the conference in April. As most of you know, Gerry passed away after a long illness on February 29, 2004.  Gerry was the Director of the Lincoln County 911 Center and also the EMA and Recycling director for Lincoln County. He served for many years as a U.S. Postal Inspector before re-locating to Maine in early 1985 where he was appointed to the Lincoln County Sheriff’s Department.

Gerry was a strong supporter of communications regionalization and instrumental in the forming of the National Emergency Number Association Maine Chapter.

The next regular scheduled business meeting of the the Maine Chapter will be held on Tuesday, May 18, 2004 at 0900 Hrs. Judy Knight and the staff of the Oxford County RCC in South Paris will host the meeting.

*PLEASE NOTE THE EARLIER STARTING TIME OF 0900 HRS!!!

A conference committee meeting was held in the afternoon. Day one is all set to go. The Instructor will be Joanne Hollman. She is very excited about visiting Maine and is looking forward to the opportunity to address our members.

Committee members will be meeting at the end of day one presentation to assemble handouts and prepare materials for the conference.

There are presently nine vendors signed up offering a wide range of communications center products.

There are several raffle prizes available again this year. After some confusion last year, it is decided that you must be present to win and numbers will only be drawn once.

This year’s conference will feature a musical montage promoting public safety dispatching. The video will feature photos of Maine’s communications professionals doing what they do best, set to music. The video will be shown during the noontime lunch at the conference.
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News from the State ESCB 911 Council Meeting

The 911 Council met on 17 February. The following is some of the highlights of that meeting:

There have been over 1,000 call takers that have been certified on the state 9-1-1/APU equipment through the Academy. Steve Bunker reports that the APU certification training is now available to non=PSAP members at a cost of $40 per student. 

In February there was a special class for Communications Supervisors entitled “Supervisor Fitness Class”. There were 27 students that took the 2-day training class. The class covered many topics associated with employee management in a communications center. A review of critiques is underway to identify changes in the curriculum. The response to the training by both the students and instructors was overwhelming. Plans are underway to improve the class topics based on the responses of the attendees and to offer the training on a regular basis.

The recent Verizon early retirement option has seen some changing in the 911-service pool. There were 4 employees that retired from the Service Response Center; so far 3 have been replaced. The database maintenance section saw several employees opt out; thus far 2 supervisor positions have been filled. There were also 3 or 4 technician’s positions still to be filled as of the writing of this newsletter.  The company is looking for volunteers to sign up for the 911 program. Senior untrained employees looking to move into the field initially bumped some of the trained technicians working on the program.

The ESCB is asking PSAP Managers to report on the quality of repair service over the next few months to ensure service is being provided according to the contractual obligations during this transitional period.

Lt Ray Bissette of the Maine State Police communications div. gave an update on the State’s plan to acquire the former SCI computer building on Rte 27 in Augusta.  He advises that the move of the public safety operations into this facility will occur in 3 phases. The first phase would see the Gardner functions moved first. The second phase would see the Augusta RCC re-location to occur by the end of the year. This would require coordinated effort to ensure utility services and public safety needs were met during the changeover. 

The third phase would see the Emergency Management Agency re-locate to this facility as well. Also under phase 3 will see the bureau of emergency medical services move to the SCI building. 

Other needs such as housing for specialty vehicles and the radio repair shops will be undertaken during phase 3.

The facility will have up to 30 dispatch positions in it. The facility should be more than adequate in size as the roof alone covers 7 acres.

The state reports there are over 1,000 cell tower sites in the State of Maine. All will need to be tested before use in Phase II call handling. Test calls will need to be made from each face of the tower to confirm cell tower addressing. There are also some bad addresses for tower sites that need to be corrected.

It seems there is on-going discussion over who will be responsible for the testing of these cell towers. (State vs. Telco’s?)

Director of the ESCB Al Gervenack commented on regionalization and PSAP reduction. There have recently been several editorials in major newspapers in support of reducing duplication of services. The ESCB/PUC will be sending out a letter to select municipal PSAPs inquiring on their willingness to close and merge with another regional PSAP within their area.  It is necessary to immediately identify any PSAPs willing to entertain a merger before tackling the bigger picture of identifying PSAPs to shut down in the future.

The PUC web site contains all the Requests for Information that the PUC has received. Replies from the Maine State Police and York County were included in handout materials at the meeting. All are available on the PUC Web site.

The State is considering a 2-1-1 system that would allow access to information and referral resources nationwide. The 3-digit number would bring people and resources together by linking people in need with appropriate services. 

Why use 2-1-1? Because it is efficient and is easily recognized. 

There is a history of N-1-1 number usage in the nation already. Here is a list of some of the other N-1-1 numbers in use:

311: Non-emergency police and other governmental services

411: Directory Assistance

511: Traveler Information Services

611: Telephone company repair office

711: Telecommunications Relay services

811: Telephone Company Business Office

911: Public Safety Emergency

Some of the services that would be part of a 2-1-1 network include:

· Administration on Aging (U.S. Dept of Health and Human Services)

· Alliance if Information and Referral System (AIRS)

· American Library Association

· American Red Cross

· Contact USA

· Nat’l. Assoc. of Childcare Resource and Referral Agencies

· Nat’l. Assoc. of Community Action Agencies

· Nat’l. Assoc. of area Agencies on Aging

· Nat’l. Assoc. of State Units on Aging

· Nat’l. Info Center for Children and Youth With Disabilities

· Nat’l. Mental Health Assoc.

· Points of Light Foundation

· United Way of America

The State is looking at activation within one year in Maine.
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Have a telephone number area code or prefix that you are trying to identify the location? Try this web site!  www.areacodedownload.com
White Powder Scare Hits Waldo County!

The on-going world events continue to effect local authorities. The elevated risk of terrorist attacks since September 11th continues to cause local concern. Rick Farris, Waldo County EMA Director on 10 February 2004, reported the latest local event. He reports that a white powder incident had occurred in his county. Investigation identified a mass mailing promotion from Verizon that included some white powder in the tear open envelope. After calling several Verizon officials to learn that the automatic envelope stuffing machines use talcum powder to prevent jamming and keep the papers flowing smoothly. Occasionally an excess amount of talcum is released and goes into an envelope

The FCC’s various bureaus gave presentations on their 2003 accomplishments and 2004 goals, and the Wireless Telecommunications Bureau, which handles radio matters. For last year, they listed the E911 Scope Report & Order, work on E911 deployment and coordination, interoperability and the National Coordination Committee, and the on-going analysis of the 800 Mhz interference issue. For 2004, they listed the resolution of 800 Mhz Public Safety proceeding, the NRIC on E911 technical issues, and public workshops and forums, including the E911 coordination initiative. The Enforcement Bureau noted $3 million in sanctions for E911 violations, all for Phase II issues.
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  More cities are changing their EMD pre-arrival instructions to eliminate rescue breathing from the usual CPR instructions, to improve the odds that a stranger will help someone who’s had a cardiac emergency. The National Academies of Emergency Dispatch, which administers the leading EMD protocol, is officially changing their procedures on March 15th. 

That’s it for this month! Anyone with information they would like to have included in the next printing of the District II Newsletter is urged to send info to: llothrop@knoxcounty.midcoast.com
The information can include new hires, job openings, retirements, new equipment installed, or anything else you would care to share with other members.

The newsletter is for, and about YOU, the members. 

Remember the Annual Conference on April 7th!!
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12 March 2004

 

Governor John Baldacci

Office of the Governor

1 State House Station

Augusta, ME  04333-0001

 

Re:  LD 1919 – Governor’s Budget Document

 

Dear Governor Baldacci:

 

As President-elect of the Maine Chapter of NENA, an organization made up of emergency communications professionals from agencies and public safety answering points (PSAP) statewide, I’m writing you to provide our input to the news of your draft budget that proposes to increase the E9-1-1 surcharge by seven cents and places all of this revenue into the General Fund.

 

The membership of Maine NENA feels very strongly that the adding of money to the E9-1-1 surcharge for purposes other than the surcharge’s intended use is bad public policy.  It may also impede the ability of a truly needed increase in the surcharge for 9-1-1 support and programs that have in the past been denied.  Of further concern is that this proposal has been initiated apparently without any dialog with those who depend upon the E9-1-1 surcharge to operate such as us.  

 

This is not the first time plans have been laid to use E9-1-1 surcharge monies to fund other purposes.  Last year when a proposal was made to abolish the Emergency Services Communications Bureau and place their remaining staff and budget in the hands of Maine State Police, this was also seen as a move that would shift E9-1-1 monies to help offset the budget deficit.  For larger reasons, that proposal was not successful.  

 

The E9-1-1 program is self-funded through the dedicated special revenues from monthly E9-1-1 surcharges that appear on each person’s telephone bill.  We believe that using the E9-1-1 surcharge to provide monies for non-E9-1-1 purposes compromises the public’s trust as to what their E9-1-1 surcharge is used for and the fund’s integrity.

 

We at NENA strongly urge that you seek the input of your own 9-1-1 professionals before moving further on with this amendment to the Statewide E9-1-1 surcharge, and that you consider alternative means to supplement the General Fund. 

 

 

Sincerely,

 

 

/s/

Rob Morris

 

 

Rob K. Morris, Director
Sagadahoc County 
Communications Center
752 High St.
(207)443-8201, ext. 2  Fax (207)443-8535
rmorris@clinic.net
web www.sagcommunications.com
Maine NENA Chapter #42
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